
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

ELECTRONIC INVESTIGATION INTO 
LATE PENALTY OF OHIO COUNTY 
WATER DISTRICT 

) 
)   CASE NO. 2021-00017 
) 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL TARIFF REVIEW 
 

Pursuant to the Commission’s Order of December 27, 2021, Ohio County 

Water District’s (“Ohio District” or “the District”) general manager conducted an 

annual review of Ohio District’s filed tariff on November 7, 2023 and found that 

current District practices and procedures do not conflict with or are contrary to the 

tariff’s provisions. The General Manager submitted a report of his findings, a copy 

of which is attached to this Notice as Exhibit 1, to Ohio District’s Board of 

Commissioners at its meeting on November 27, 2023. Legal counsel has concurred 

with the General Manager’s findings. The Board has accepted the General 

Manager’s report.  

Since the first months of 2022 the District has conducted a separate, more 

comprehensive review of its existing tariff for the purpose of modernizing its tariff 

and ensuring it adequately protects the interests of the District and its ratepayers. 

The last such comprehensive review and revision of Ohio District’s tariff occurred 

in 2001. This review has been completed. A revised tariff was filed with the 
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Commission on April 1, 2024.1 The District proposes to place the revised tariff in 

effect on May 1, 2024. 

Dated:  April 5, 2024   Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

______________________________ 
Damon R. Talley 
Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC 
P.O. Box 150 
Hodgenville, Kentucky 42748-0150 
Telephone: (270) 358-3187 
Fax: (270) 358-9560 
damon.talley@skofirm.com 

 
Gerald E. Wuetcher  
Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC 
300 West Vine Street, Suite 2100 
Lexington, Kentucky  40507-1801 
Telephone: (859) 231-3017 
Fax: (859) 259-3597 
gerald.wuetcher@skofirm.com 
 
Counsel for Ohio County Water District 

 
 
  

 
1  TFS 2024-00151 (Ky.PSC filed Apr. 1, 2024). 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 8 and the Public Service 
Commission’s Order of July 22, 2021 In Case No. 2020-00085, I certify that this 
document was transmitted to the Public Service Commission on April 5, 2024 and 
that there are currently no parties that the Public Service Commission has excused 
from participation by electronic means in this proceeding.   

 
 
____________________________________ 
Counsel for Ohio County Water District



EXHIBIT 1 



  
 

 

 

 
124 East Washington Street, Hartford KY 42347 Telephone (270) 298-7704 

TO:  Ohio County Water District Board of Commissioners 

FROM: Eric Hickman, PE., General Manager 

DATE: November 27, 2023 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Annual Tariff Review Report  

 
I conducted a review of the District’s current tariff filed with the Kentucky Public Service 
Commission (PSC) on November 7, 2023. The rates and conditions of service in the tariff are 
being applied to all customers.  The minor variations that were found from the November 28, 
2022 annual tariff review have been addressed.  No variations from tariff provisions were found 
during the annual review.  Furthermore, clarifications of current procedures with the tariff are 
being reviewed by our attorney in an order to be consistent with recent PSC ruling and any 
statutory or regulatory changes.   
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